
From: Kester, Tony
To: Watson, Dale <dwatson@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 2/4/2014 1:36:19 PM
Subject: RE: Meeting

2:00 here?

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Watson, Dale
Sent: Tuesday, February 04, 2014 1:30 PM
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: FW: Meeting

Tony,
Brenda wants to meet this Friday the 7th (2:00 or 3:00) or the 19th (11:00) to discuss the contract for assistance with 
eligibility outreach for the LTC population. Are you available? I would prefer the 7th. Thanks!

A. Dale Watson
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
Office of the State Long Term Care Ombudsman
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9898 Fax 803-734-9988
dwatson@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Brenda Hyleman [mailto:Hyleman@scdhhs.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, February 04, 2014 12:38 PM 
To: Watson, Dale
Subject: RE: Meeting

OOPS! Actually it is Feb. 7! Thanks for the catch!
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. . . .  WUTHCAROUNA a

Brenda Hyieman Healthy Connections < ♦
Program Manager II M EDICAID
Hyleman@scdhhs.gov
803.898.2687
cell: 803-240-6078
www.scdhhs.gov

Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and 
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

From: Watson, Dale [mailto:dwatson@aging.sc.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, February 04, 2014 12:35 PM 
To: Brenda Hyleman
Subject: RE: Meeting

Brenda,
Did you mean Feb 12th?

A. Dale Watson
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
Office of the State Long Term Care Ombudsman
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9898 Fax 803-734-9988
dwatson@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Brenda Hyleman [mailto:Hyleman@scdhhs.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, February 04, 2014 11:19 AM
To: Watson, Dale
Subject: Meeting

Hi Dale,
I'd like to schedule a meeting with Tony, you and whomever else you all want included to discuss the contract for 
assistance with eligibility outreach for the LTC population. Do either of these dates/times work for you all?
Feb. 2 2:00 or 3:00
Feb. 19 11:00
Thanks,
Brenda
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This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain
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If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.
Confidentiality Note

information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent
responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or
copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED.

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent 
responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or 
copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED.

If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.


